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Thank you very much, Mr. Chair.

To begin with the delegation of Panama would like to offer its compliments to the commissioners of the IACHR, who, despite their busy schedules, always show their willingness to attend the meetings of this working group. The delegation of Panama would also like to thank all the members of the honorable Inter-American Court of Human Rights who have at one time or another also taken part in the activities of this Group in the interests of strengthening human rights protection and promotion in the Hemisphere. 

Mr. Chair, we would like to begin our remarks by reiterating the commitment of the Panamanian state to the organs of the system. In this regard, we commend both organs for the way in which they carry out their work, since they achieve a great deal with so little. 

As regards specific observations on how to strengthen the system, we should refer first to the budget issue. A formula needs to be found that will afford the inter-American system the freedom it needs to carry out its work, with funding exclusively provided by member states. In this connection, we welcome with satisfaction the suggestion of the distinguished delegation of Canada to create a working group within the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs to oversee this important task. 

We have referred in the past to the practical measures that are needed in times of austerity, such as those that the Organization is currently experiencing. We invite the Commission to conduct a careful review and establish, in so far as possible, its order of priorities. 

Promotion of human rights cannot come before their protection since, as Commissioner Felipe Gonzales has noted, protection performs the dual role of protection and promotion. The system of individual petitions and cases must be above all other activities since, in our opinion, a ruling that creates case law is worth more in terms of the protection and promotion that the system provides than two, four, or even ten seminars. And, in that regard, we believe that, although thematic hearings are valuable for assessing the situation of human rights in the Hemisphere, working meetings or hearings on cases are even more so, since they can settle these disputes, thus benefiting both kinds of users of the system. We would ask the Commission to take these suggestions into consideration in preparing its schedule at its next session.
We would also like to refer specifically to the Working Group to Prepare a Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance, in which this year the Republic of Panama has come to occupy the position of first vice chair. At the last General Assembly in San Salvador the Group was given a new task, after the states decided by consensus to consider the possibility of drafting a convention that addresses the issue of racism, along with one or more other binding instruments that cover "all forms of discrimination and intolerance." In this regard, we would like to request that the Commission become more involved in the process of preparing those instruments. The Working Group is currently at a critical juncture and could benefit enormously from the expertise and advice that the honorable Commission has to offer. 

Similarly, we asked the Commission for greater involvement in the friendly settlement process and, therefore, we applaud and welcome wholeheartedly the recent creation of such a unit within the IACHR staff. 

Finally, we encourage the organs of the system and states to continue in this spirit of enriching dialogue and we would like to conclude by thanking the distinguished delegation of Peru for its initiative in establishing this working group, and also the delegation of Mexico for taking up the reins in the final stage of the Group's work. 

Thank you very much. 
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